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         11th January 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Happy New Year and welcome back to all our KS3 families as we start the Spring term. 
Once again, thank you to all of you for ensuring that attendance at the Academy is a high priority. Despite some absences due to COVID and the normal illnesses that we are faced with, attendance in KS3 and throughout the Academy is very good. Staff will continue to work hard to support families regarding attendance when this is required, to ensure that our students can continue to learn and succeed.  Please do not hesitate to get in touch with your child’s tutor if you need any support or have any questions regarding attendance. 
We would like to welcome trainee teachers, Paolo Iannattonne and Jonathon Winter to Foxwood.  They are with us until February half term and teaching 3X and 3S for some creative, Maths and Preparing for Adulthood lessons. 
Intervention sessions for students in Year 9 are well under way. These are provided by the Intervention Tutor, Hazel Parkin. This provides additional support in all areas of the curriculum where required and helps to develop confidence and raise self-esteem in all lessons.  Some of the sessions are on a 1:1 and others are small group sessions. 
 
We have an exciting half term ahead, beginning with a series of Story Telling workshops, delivered by Mike Payton https://www.mikepayton.org/  All students in KS3 are involved in these exciting and interactive sessions. The first one has been a real success. There are 5 sessions in total along with a performance from all the students and an Interactive Parent Workshop to support the art of storytelling and the love of books and reading. This will be held in the hall on 11th February 2022 in the afternoon, COVID permitting. Details will be sent out nearer the time. 1st February 2022 celebrates Chinese New Year where classes will be able to celebrate this festival. 
Clubs will commence week beginning Monday 10th January 2022.  Computer club continues to be on a Monday and Games Club on a Thursday. There are spaces available at both clubs. We encourage participation in these after school clubs so if your child would like to take part, please do let us know. 
If you require any additional support relating to behaviour, mental health or anything else, please do not hesitate to get in contact. We continue to offer COVID testing at the Academy as we know this can be difficult to do at home. Please do ask us to support with this if needed.  
Yours faithfully 
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Nikki Glover 
KS3 Phase Leader and Senior Teacher
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